FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I would like to request the following information under the Freedom of Information Act, in relation to your council:

1. How many people were turned away for not having a form of valid ID to vote at local elections on May 4th by clerks inside polling stations?

2. How many people were turned away for not having a form of valid ID to vote at local elections on May 4th by greeters outside/on the door at polling stations?

3. How many people returned to polling stations with a valid form of ID after being turned away for not having one? 

Returning Officers are outside the provisions of the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  The Act does not list any person appointed under the representation of the People Act 1983.  Therefore, data held by them, is not subject to disclosure under the provisions of the Freedom of Information Act.

We can confirm that on 4th May, in total 400 voters came to polling stations and either did not have any ID or an accepted form of ID and were initially turned away. Of those 233 came back later with accepted ID and were able to vote, and the remaining 167 who had been refused a ballot paper left and did not return.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
